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Conversion to Surface Water
Initial 2010 Mandate Met!

In February, 2000 the newly elected Board of Directors of the North 
Harris County Regional Water Authority began their assignment to comply with 
the mandated conversion to surface water imposed by the Harris-Galveston 
Subsidence District’s Regulatory Plan.  This phased reduction in  groundwater 
usage had proven to be a successful strategy to arrest subsidence and to allow 
overused aquifers to recharge. The first milestone was the year 2010 when, 
for the first time, we would reduce our reliance on groundwater wells that have 
served the area for almost 50 years by 30 percent.  The Authority negotiated 
a long-term contract with the City of Houston for surface water from Lake 
Houston to replace this supply. 

Al Rendl has served on the NHCRWA board of directors since the 
creation of the Authority and frequently makes presentations updating 
audiences about the conversion to surface water and the importance of using 
our finite water supplies more responsibly. “In spite of the fact that a number 
of economic factors have combined to drive up the cost of water,” Rendl 
says, “including rising fuel and electric power costs, financial market issues, 
and the rising cost of materials, we have met our initial conversion deadline. 
This was accomplished with careful management and an outstanding team 
of engineers, consultants and contractors. The impact of negative economic 
factors has not been as significant as it might otherwise have been. In fact, 
90% of the construction projects have come in under budget due to good 
engineering design and very competent and cost-efficient contractors.”

From the outset, the Authority adopted a concept of equity, so everyone 
within the Authority’s jurisdiction pays an equal and fair share of the cost 
necessary to construct an entirely new water delivery infrastructure to bring 
surface water from the City of Houston’s Lake Houston facility to our 
neighborhoods. In the past five years more than 75 miles of new water lines 
have been installed throughout the community, in addition to a Regional Pump 
Station, a Regional Water Plant and three Regional Wells. Now the Authority 
has begun the task of designing and constructing the infrastructure needed 
for the 2020 conversion schedule.

          The Drought -- A New Challenge
When the conversion to surface water was initiated 

around the turn of the century to arrest subsidence 
and rest the aquifers, the southeast region of Texas 
was enjoying a sustained wet period. Seasonal 
temperatures were beginning to climb by 2002, but 
there was plenty of rain during spring and fall months. In 
2009, however, conditions changed and the area got a first-
hand look at the consequences of drought, after being slammed 
by Hurricane Ike the previous fall. Continued on page 12
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Second and fourth grade students in area ISDs are traveling back 
in history to gain a better understanding of how critical water is to their 
daily lives...today.  The  “assembly” programs -- sponsored by the North 
Harris County Regional Water Authority and municipal utility districts 
-- are scheduled in local elementary schools and bring a mobile Texas 
History “museum” to the classroom, where the youngsters have a hands-
on encounter with the past. The programs are aligned with the Texas 
Essential Knowledge and Skills (TEKS) guidelines for 2nd and 4th grade 
Social Studies, and involve presentations by appropriately garbed char-
acters from the past -- a pioneer woman, a cowgirl, chuck wagon driver 
and trail boss, and a Comanche Indian hostage.	

The students and their teachers inspect the exhibits that include 
everything from a smaller scale chuck wagon to dioramas about frontier 
life to the tools used to construct log cabins. Fourth graders see a west-
ern saddle from the King Ranch; Native American artifacts -- including 
a peace pipe, an authentic feather war bonnet and a buffalo hide -- real 
cattle brands; and a windmill, and old water well equipment. The sessions 
are taught in the round, with kids seated in the center and they turn in 
place as the presenters move around the circle of displays. 

The youngsters take home a packet of materials, including color-
ing/activity books, frontier and chuckwagon recipes, and an activity 
sheet to create their own brand.  In addition, the packets contain water 
conservation information for today’s homes.

Special workshops are offered for 2nd, 4th, and 7th grade Social 
Studies teachers, and include additional curriculum materials and class-
room activities in these subject areas. For additional information, please 
visit www.SaveWaterTexas.com. 

Learning About WATER CONSERVATION
             Through Texas History...

Speculation increased  about 
“what happens if it doesn’t rain”. 
This brush with one of nature’s 
unplanned, unexpected and 
unwelcome weather misadventures  
provides a glimpse of what was 
ahead. 

“Concern mounted as we 
continued to get little or no  rainfall 
month after month,” explained 
the Authority’s General Manager, 
Jimmie Schindewolf, P.E., “so 
we initiated even more intensive 
coordination with the City of 
Houston’s water managers to 
assure an adequate flow of surface 
water necessary to the conversion 
process. We held water conservation 
workshops for uti l i ty district 
managers featuring a presentation 
by meteorologist Jeffrey Lindner, 
Harris County Flood Control 
District, to emphasize drought 
contingency strategies. We also 
added a Drought Update feature to 
our website  (www.nhcrwa.com).”

“While just about everyone 
agrees that using our water resources  
more efficiently is the right thing to 
do,” Schindewolf said, “in a drought 
like this one, that may well be the 
most important thing we can do.”

The Authority has been a 
strong advocate of water efficiency 
measures since it was created by 
the Texas Legislature in 2000, 
and has a website dedicated to this 
important topic that can be found 
at www.StopTheDrop.org.    

Surface Water Conversion
Continued from page 1
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